Minutes of the Annual Water District Meeting 29G - Birch Creek ECS/

February 13, 2023 - 7pm at the American Legion Hall D JU[

Roster of attendance is attached.
Chairman: Dianna Burden - was nominated as chairman. All were in favor.
Secretary: Larry Burden — was nominated as Secretary. All werein favor.

Dianna called the meeting to order and reviewed prior year financial status, all funds were paid as approved. Prior year
minutes were read. Mike Vaughan made a motion to approve the minutes as read. Jodi Gardner seconded. All werein-
favor

Watermastéﬁ;port— Kent Winward — discussed the issues up Cherry Creek and said there might be some NCRS funds
to install a diversion at the Cherry Creek split. Rex and Mike agree that something needs to be done to fix the problem,
but the Nieslen’s and Barnes are allowed stock water that must delivered year around and Rex described the winter
issues. All agreed to get together and instill a diversion before fall. Kent said other than that, the season was as

expected.

Election of Watermaster — Rex Nielsen nominated Kent Winward and David Bloxham seconded, all were in favor. David
Bloxham made a motion to allow Kent to appoint an assistant watermaster, Mike Vaughan seconded and all were in
favor.

Proposed Budget - Dianna Burden presented the proposed budget of $1,200. After some discussion on additional funds

for Kent's travel to Cherry Creek, Mike Vaughan made a motion to approve a $1,300 budget. Itincluded an additional
$100 for watermaster, Kent Winward, to be paid for by the Cheery Creek water users. Jodi Gardner seconded and all

were in favor. Fractional billing will continue.

Election of Treasurer — Phil Fergus nominated Dianna Burden as treasurer and Jodi Gardner seconded the motion, all

were in favor.

Advisory Committee — It was decided the advisory committee would consist of two water users from Cherry Creek and
one water users from Birch Creek. David Bloxham nominated the advisory committee, Kent Winward seconded and all
were in favor. The advisory Committee will be Cherry Creek - Mike Vaughan and Rex Nielsen — Birch Creek Phil Fergus.

IDWR update was given by Jared Adamson. Jared stated that ground water will be managed conjunctively with surface
water. As of today, the timeline is not known, but watch for notices from IDWR.

The next meeting will be held on February 12, 2024 at 7 pm in the American Legion Hall — Downey. Motion made by
Kent Winward, seconded by Phil Fergus and all were in favor.

Tanner McNee made a motion to Adjourn, seconded by Jodi Gardner. All were in-favor.

Minutes Submitted by Larry Burden - Secretary



ROSTER OF ATTENDANCE
20 23 ANNUAL MEETING

7 Q) |
2 1 ) ANNUAL MEETING

w»
ﬂ. =3

WATER DISTRICT NO.

{ ]
ir-1 . ¥ Py
Date ZI3123 Time & am/pm |
s A a2 | /ada 14 42
Location /iy izem Ad Al lda
ar —?

!v ;
WATER DISTRICT AREA;,M“I’;’, (N fﬂ/ )

Address
Dowsneaf Ldaho

NAME ADDRESS REPRESENTING

J r/)// f’?’f‘?’t/f 25319 So M rsl f,/u& D&CU}r Bl Cs.

ot W, /'u)cy & (799 £ R /7’0//04,‘ oy, L cree
-%ﬁaﬂc Féli NS 23000 S, ﬁr}f‘ch VGJ}JL@:G? @}rrh Cree )"{
[k Blobas 2955 £ Lo land ED A besry (et
q\ix -\L\E,Q N Y N- :5\:\' Eas C\N“"ll ()hq/g

Vi Pllips Sor Rlpe@enky 23825 oulwalud fag Biocl Crelr
) Clntuak__ R9R§)- ST und v, KL B Gk
lirg Tacb.  345vy S ool Oé’c,, Al Ok ek

Jared Mamnsaa Tpwi
4//:—_/,%(.’ {%?;ﬁg//f /Y- o I old ity ld xﬁuwﬁ C-J‘f\@rra}: (Creel

Page 1 of 3



